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March 19, 2020

Dear SANB families,

Thank you for your continued patience as we work through various details as we move forward
with our preparedness plan in response to coronavirus (COVID-19).

Video: Please watch this brief message before you read the following information below.

The following information will cover access to meals, technology needs for online distance
learning, and emergency child care for families that have parents employed in occupations
critical to the state’s response to COVID-19.

Access to meals
In response to Gov. Walz’s executive order, the St. Anthony-New Brighton School District
(SANB) has developed a plan to ensure all children under 18 years old will have access to
school meals beginning Monday, March 23, 2020.

If you are interested in participating, please complete this form to help us with our planning.

Beginning Monday, March 23, cold breakfasts and lunches will be provided (at no charge) at
four designated sites for you and your child to pick up from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. Please note that
per state regulations, the child must be present in order to receive a meal.

You and your child will be able to pick up a cold lunch and breakfast at any of the following
sites:

Wilshire Park Elementary School (3600 Highcrest Road, St Anthony, MN 55418), front
entrance.
St. Anthony Village High School (3303 33rd Ave NE, St. Anthony, MN 55418), front
entrance.
Windsor Green (270 Windsor Ln, New Brighton, MN 55112), office parking lot.
Windom Park (2251 Hayes St. NE, Minneapolis, MN 55418), parking lot on 23rd and
Garfield.

Technology needs for online distance learning
As we prepare for online distance learning (beginning March 30, if directed by the Minnesota
Department of Education (MDE) and Gov. Walz), if you are in need of technology
(Chromebooks and/or internet access), please complete this Google Form and you will be
directed to a link with an appointment scheduler. All Chromebooks will be sanitized before
provided to families.

Emergency child care
St. Anthony Community Services is now providing emergency care to children ages 33 months
to 12 years whose parents are employed in occupations critical to the State’s response to
COVID-19.

To register your child for emergency child care, follow these steps:

1. Determine if your family qualifies for emergency child care: List of occupations
which qualify families for emergency child care.

2. If your family qualifies, you may register your child (ages 33 months to 12 years).

There are two steps to complete online registration:

Step one: upload verification: School districts must verify that parents/guardians
are employed in occupations that are critical to the state’s response to COVID-19.
Upload a letter from your employer and/or an image of your employment
identification badge. If you are having trouble with this form, please email
wwebster@isd282.org.

Step two: register your child: Families must register their children with
Community Services. The fee for emergency child care is $22 a day and includes
breakfast, lunch, and a snack. Emergency child care is free from 9 am-3:30 p.m.
(Wilshire Park school hours). Families must pay for care provided before 9 a.m. or
after 3:30 p.m. If you need help with registration, call 612-706-1166.

 

Once a family registers, they will receive a confirmation email indicating the code to
gain access to the area of the building where care will be provided.

Care will be provided at St. Anthony Community Services, located at 3301 Silver
Lake Rd.
To abide by social distancing measures, your children will be divided by age
group into classrooms with a total of 10 students and one staff member. For
example, ages 3-5 in a classroom, ages 6-8 in a classroom, and ages 9-12 in a
classroom.

As we move forward
Again, thank you for your continued patience and understanding as we share information with
you. We are diligently working to ensure that we are ready to provide learning and care for your
children. We will continue to keep you updated on any changes or direction received from the
MDE and/or Gov. Walz.

Please take care of yourself, and your loved ones. It is essential that our community continues
to comply with social distancing, as directed by Gov. Walz. We rely on each other during this
time to implement safeguards to protect the most vulnerable, and those who are working on
the front lines of the COVID-19 pandemic. Be kind to each other, and mindful that we are all
learning as we move forward. We are a strong community.

As always, if you need anything, please call/text (cell: 612-298-1979) or email me
(rcorneille@isd282.org).

Sincerely,

Superintendent Dr. Renee Corneille

District resources
District website: ISD282.org
ISD282 COVID-19 Response Plan
ISD282 Information Center: 612-706-1001

State, local resources
Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) hotline at 651-201-5414.
City of St. Anthony Village website.
City of New Brighton website.
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